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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere        Alston on Tuesday 18th April 2017.
     Present




Cllr. P. Dennis               Chairman 



Cllr. R. Leithall
      Chairman of Council
       
                                Cllr. H. Boot-Handford    Cllr. R. Maycock

Cllr. B. Lamb                  Cllr. S. Munn    


1113. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on these items.
John Doswell of Devon County Highways contacted the Clerk and asked if she could set up a meeting with Devon County Highways and either the Chairman of Council or the Clerk, regards the double yellow lines in Fore Street.

The Clerk attended, John Doswell explained that the double yellow line request was from Devon County Highways because of the problems the gritter drivers were having, such as damaging the lorry mirror, if this happens the driver has to stop gritting return to the depot and wait for someone to come down from Exeter to breathalyse him this could take up to 3 hours which then means no gritting is done.
I did reiterate that both the Council and parishioners did not want the yellow lines. The gentleman from Devon County felt that they could reduce the length of the double yellows down to about two and a half cars length to alleviate the pinch point at the chapel. I did ask if this would be going back to HATOC but he said he would be speaking with Cllr. Sanders. They will monitor the situation, but if problems still occur they will enforce the lines. They also asked if come October we could again write to those car owners in that area as we did before, asking them to park neatly and turn in their mirrors they would be grateful.
1114. Minutes of the meeting held on 21st March and taken as read, to deal with matters 
        arising. 
   Matters Arising.

   Minute1076 – Cllr. Lamb asked if the Clerk had applied for the TAP funding and Locality funding, 
                          The Clerk stated that was a job for this week.  

1115. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk circulated the account sheet to members of the committee by email, the total sum 
Is £7,793.19p


Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed payment of the accounts, seconded by Cllr. Munn
1116. Financial Statements.
The Clerk circulated the finance statements for April and the Toilet accounts to the committee members at committee, after discussions;
Cllr. Maycock proposed acceptance of the sheets, seconded by Cllr. Munn.
1117. Office Stationary (Logo) and revamped letter head

This item to be defer to next meeting.
1118. Review of Financial Regs.
  Cllr. Lamb asked that this item be referred to next month’s F. & G.P.

1119. It is resolved that the proposed Standing Orders of this Council dated 29th March 2017 (as attached) shall replace the standing Orders of May 2015. Proposed by Cllr. Lamb, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford supported by Cllr. Munn, Cllr. Maycock, Cllr. Leithall and Cllr. Dennis.

Cllr. Lamb felt there were some anomalies between Standing Orders and Financial Regs. Cllr. Lamb also felt there was an omission in the way the tenders were treated for the playpark equipment.
1120. Defibrillator monthly report and discussions on the leaflet.
Cllr. Hanson has submitted her monthly report all is OK.

Also the defib flyer leaflet distribution has been completed as follows: 540 copies to Bere Link for May or June issue, 200 copies into Tavy Times at Premier, and 100 copies distributed to local business for display (Co-op, BA & BF hairdressers, Post Office, Pharmacy, Surgery and Council Offices. My thanks to Cllr. Dennis for his help with the photocopying and guillotining. 
1121. Briefing by Cllr. Maycock on Neighbourhood Plan Progress.

Cllr. Maycock stated that the next meeting will be the last Wednesday of the month.

They have created a document for each section and all comments are recorded in this.

We did think we would have to do an Environmental Study of the sites but the Joint Local Plan has done this and we can use the report from the Joint Local Plan.
The main focus is to collate the comments and put them into the plan in a uniform fashion.

1122. Correspondence.

1) Bere Alston Carnival 2017

On behalf of Bere Alston Carnival Committee, I wish to inform you of the proposed schedule for this years Carnival,  Carnival week being from Saturday 22nd April to Monday May 1st 2017.  
Carnival Week will commence with the traditional carnival procession on the Saturday 29th April. Weather permitting, the procession will start from the recreation field at The Down or in the case of bad weather, the procession will form along The Down before setting off along the usual route, back to the recreational field.  
The participants will assemble at the recreation field for 1.30pm with a planned leaving time of 2.30pm. We would like the Parish Councils permission to use the recreation field during this time, and request the ‘plug’ to go where the gate post usually is. Also, could we request that if the football club do not have a match on that day, could the toilets be left open? All debris will be removed and the facilities left clean and tidy.
The police will be informed of our activities and we will seek their assistance with traffic control as in the past. As this is a moving event and there are no road closures, a road closure order will not need to be applied for from Devon County Council.  We have applied for the street collection licence.
As in the past we will respect the wishes of the council to keep large vehicles and trailers away from the sensitive grass areas during wet weather.

We would also like to extend an invite to Cllr. R. Leithall and Yourself to attend all of these events.  We hope this schedule and planned arrangements meet with your approval.

2. National Grid Overhead Power Line Refurbishment.
 After several months of preparation, we’ve now started the replacement of wire and equipment along the 100km line. This work will continue until October. Our engineers will not work over the Easter break. This means that any road or footpath closures will be suspended from Good Friday to Easter Monday.

We’d like to thank everyone who’s been in touch with feedback about the project. All of your comments help us to deliver the project as smoothly as possible.    

Can you help? Distribution of leaflets and posters
We’ve leaflets and posters available for village stores, post offices and community noticeboards. But because of the large area we must cover, we’d appreciate your help to circulate our information materials to your local community information points, if you happen to be passing by Please can you reply to this email or call us on our Freephone community relations number if you can help and we’ll send you some leaflets/posters in the post.
Road closure update
We’ve attached the third edition of our road closure update. These closures are now approved by the local highways authority. Remember, the closure will only be in force when we need them and not the whole time. As other closures are approved, we’ll circulate these on a future update. Please feel free to circulate the update to whoever might be interested – remember that this email is already circulated to parish councils, local authority councillors and MPs offices along the route

If you spot an issue, please reply to this email or call us on our Freephone community relations number.

An interactive map with all road closures is available at www.nationalgrid.com/exeter.   

 
3. Devon Association of Local Parish Councils- Newsletter.
4. Cllr. Leithall- Anti Dog Fouling Campaign.

The good news is that there are an increasing number of responsible dog owners who always 
clear up their dog’s mess. Unfortunately however, there are also a minority that don’t and so when walking around the roads and streets within the Peninsular it is not uncommon to find dog mess. Therefore, it is understandable that a number of Parishioners have recently complained about this situation. Leaving dog mess in a public place is not only unpleasant and antisocial, but is also a health hazard. The law recognises this, because dog owners have a legal duty to clean up every time their dog messes in a public place.

Dog fouling is universally hated, and has been a persistent issue over many years for the parish council, and for anyone else concerned with local environment. For this reason, the Parish Council has subscribed to the West Devon Council Dog Warden Scheme, and an authorised Dog Warden does regularly visit our parish with the power to issue on-the spot fines if dog owners fail to clear up. If an offender refuses to pay they can be taken to the local Magistrates Court for the dog fouling offence and fined up to £1,000. 

In addition to the ongoing Dog Warden Scheme, the Parish Council has considered what else can be done to improve the situation, and a number of actions have been shortlisted. These include a new publicity campaign (including refreshing signage around the parish) to remind dog owners to clear up, and the possibility of facilitating volunteers to highlight and monitor the incidence of illegal dog fouling.

Meanwhile, readers might like to note that West Devon Borough Council operate a “Report Dog Fouling” page on their website: https://www.westdevon.gov.uk/article/1970/Report-dog-fouling . Reported information will be passed to our local Dog Warden.

1084. Agenda Items for next meeting.     
1. Review of Financial Regulations.

2. Office Stationary (Logo) and revamped letter head.
3. Donations Policy

4 Fire check report.

There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.30pm.        
Signed this 25th day of April 2017. 
Chairman………………...


